CORRESPONDENCE/CYFATEBIAD

e-mail from The Boundary Commission re their review of all Local Authorities in Wales. Meeting 28th July 2017 in Committee Room 1, County Hall, Haverfordwest. Cllrs. Ron Rees and Hedydd Lloyd were interested in attending. The Clerk will inform the Lead Commissioner that at least two representatives from Nevern will attend.

Invitation from P.C.C. Chairman Cllr. Paul Harries to visit Pembrokeshire County Council Offices 7pm Wednesday 26th July. Cllr. Peter Marks and the Clerk have accepted the invitation and possibly Cllrs. Gaynor Hazelden and Vivian Owen.

e-mail from Nathan Miles re bathing water quality notices for display at Traeth Mawr. The Clerk has renewed our earlier arrangement with Newport Tourist Information Centre to inform the Golf Club when it is necessary to display water quality notices at Traeth Mawr.

Nevern Castle Open Night 7pm 12th July.

Mr. Mark Toft (Tree Surgeon) is in contact with Cllr. Peter Davies re roadside tree work, plus the Electricity Company are being contacted re one tree very close to electricity supply cables.

A.O.B.

Cllr. Mike James has been unable to elicit any information about Tycannol Woods.

Cllr. Peter Marks informed the Meeting that two houses will shortly be available to re-let at the Felindre Farchog estate, and we should contact Wales & West Housing Association to try and ensure that both properties will be available to local people. The Clerk will write to the Housing Association. Plus County Cllr. Mike James will be in touch with the Association.